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REPORT OF THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

The Clarksburg D.P.W. has continued to maintain town roads and property to the best of its 
ability with the funds received from the Town and the State during the fiscal year 2019. 

During the winter, the department worked 147 hours outside our regular shift on snow 
roads. We used 900 tons of treated road salt and 350 tons of coarse winter sand. 

The Department purchased a used asphalt roller and trailer, which has allowed us to put 
more material down and compact it more efficiently. During FY 19 we used 204 tons of asphalt. 
We had gone out to bid on a section of Middle Road for paving, but the bids came in to high and 
the Select Board voted not to proceed with the project. A large 6ft. culvert was repaired on 
Gleason Street. We were awarded a culvert grant to be used on West Road to begin a study and 
design to have this meet the safe stream crossing standards. This will be the first phase of the 
project and allow us to apply for future grants to do the construction. 

The Town was notified by D.E.P. that A.T.V.'s cannot be riding on the capped landfill. 
We were informed that we would need to do the best to keep them off, so signage was installed, 
pathways blocked of and a fine will be placed. If this does not deter the people from riding, we 
will have to fence off the entire capped section. 

The Town was also informed that we were out of compliance with the states mandated I 
& I from the sewer. It was required that we update our sewer maps, several new reporting 
procedures and identify any possible ground water entering our system. 

We continue to have all town roads swept in the spring, work on brush, roadside mowing, 
clean and repair drainage catch basins and sewer manholes and drainage ditching. We also 
maintain all town property, buildings and equipment. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Kyle "Lumpy" Hurlbut, 
Highway Foreman 

REPORT OF THE CEMETERY COMMISSIONER 

Thank you to members of the VFW Post 9144, for placing flowers in the flower pots at 
the entrance of the cemetery. During Fiscal Year 2019 there were 13 burials and 3 cemetery lots 
sold. 

As in the past, flowers and other decorative ornaments are permitted only between the 
months of April 1st through October 31st and are subject to removal at any other time. They must 
be in removable containers or placed on the headstone. Absolutely no permanent shrubs or 
flowers are only allowed to be planted in the ground. We wish to thank everyone for their 
cooperation. 
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Respectfully Submitted, 
Kyle "Lumpy" Hurlbut 
Cemetery Commissioner 
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